

## WEEKLY BULLETIN 3-10 November 2020 Volume 61 - Issue 18





Pres Leonie Smith DG Michael Moore

Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub

Area Gov Bruce Whiley RI Pres Holger Knaack

Club's Website and Club's Facebook

## November is Rotary Foundation Month

à à Monday 2 November 2020, Golf Club Calcutta B B

à à Tuesday 3 November 2020; NO MEETING B B

à à Monday 9 November 2020, Board Meeting at DLC at 5:30pm /3 /3

Tuesday 10 November 2020; 6:15 for 6:30pm start.

Judy and Norm Potter from the E-Club of Brindabella. Dream Cricket.

Fellowship and Temperature checker (to wear a mask please); Jonathan Benyei

**Future Programs:** 

17 Nov; Sarah Date - Safe Waters Community

Care Ulladulla

Temperature Checker: Phil Brown

24 Nov; TBA

Temperature Checker: Simon Brown

December is Rotary's Disease Prevention and Treatment Month

1 Dec: AGM

Temperature Checker: Beck Cameron

8 Dec; TBA

Temperature Checker: Murry Conran

Final numbers needed for the Christmas Dinner

**15 Dec; Christmas Dinner** Temperature Checker: TBA

22 Dec; TBA

29 Dec; No Meeting, TBC

January is Rotary's Vocational Service month

5 Jan; Pizza and Prawns Night at Rotary Park

12 Jan; Genelle and Tim Gregory's Dinner

Club's Calendar		
21-22 Nov	Sat-Sun	Mullala Working Bee, <b>TBC</b> 20 helpers needed
12 Dec	Sat	Rotary Park BBQ with Rotary Club of Caringbah, <b>TBC</b>
15 Dec	Tues	Christmas Dinner. Numbers needed by 8 Dec 2020
19-21 Mar		District Conference, Bathurst
2021		Convention Centre

Birthdays: 6Nov; Ed Zonneveldt, 11 Nov; Michael Mastronardi, 12 Nov; Simon Brown. Anniversaries: None for two weeks.

> PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516.

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au

by NOON ON MONDAY.

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras.

Failing to apologise will incur a \$25 fee.

## 20 October 2020 Meeting:

**President Leonie Corrin-Smith** welcomed members and guest speaker Jodie Quinnell.

President Leonie informed members of more people are required for selling Calcutta raffle tickets this week at IGA Milton. Working with Caringbah Rotary Club in hosting a BBQ for Bushfire affected residents of the area a time, date and venue to TBA.

President Leonie in the absence of Treasurer Keith Bennett, informed members of the purchase of a laptop (**thank you Guy Porter**) to be used by the Treasurer. Statements from the Bushfire accounts has been sent to Chairman of the Bushfire Committee John Goggins for reconciliation of amounts to be handed out etc. Working with Conjola residents of future plans for the area.

**Secretary PP Dale Wilford** spoke on emails received from District on the End Trachoma 2020 program. Notice of Peace Walk 2021, AGM for District to be held in November.

**Community Service Director Yvonne Young** spoke on the End of Trachoma (eye disease), toiletry kits for children in the Northern Territory. Claim the dates for the painting at Mullala working bee 21–22 November. BBQ at Bunnings no date as yet. Walk through of Rotary Park to be organized in few weeks.

Issa Shalhoub reminded ALL members to apologise if unable to attend, to Ed the day before the meeting. If your attendance is in doubt, apologise and if you turn up, the caterer won't mind.

Bushfire Chairman John Goggins informed members of monies receive have nearly been allocated.

Almoner Bill Harris reported; Brian Wilkins still in hospital though hoping to be home soon.

Guest speaker Jodie Quinnell from Barnardo's Bushfire Recovery Support Service.

This service has been funded through Resilience NSW. Jodie spoke on the service and how the service is operated. The service has received 170 referrals in the past 4 months and is expecting more. As the main source of referrals are from SCC Bushfire recovery team as staff contact Bushfire affected people, providing support through case management meeting people face to face, and assisting people to recovery by walking with them on their journey.

The service also assists people with applying for grants and sourcing avenues of assistance to recovery from the bushfires, and rebuild their lives through matching people to services including free Bushfire counselling through Catholic Care. Jodie's main concern at the moment is housing. As the area is going into holiday letting season many houses that residences of the area who lost their home have been living in, could be rented as Holiday rental, as a result rental property are going to at a premium. As people are trying to move forward the service are assisting people with moving forward. Impact of bushfires is a many layered recovery for effected communities.



**Guy Porter** thanking **Jodie Quinnell** for her address.



**Yvonne Young** presenting dozens home-made cup-cakes to **Bill Harris** for his birthday to share with members. Thanks Yvonne.

## End of report prepared by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne.



Thank you, Simon Brown for replacing the tiles, around the Rotary Rotunda's BBQs, and to Louise Garrett for supplying the tiles.



Thank you, Christine Bell and Jonathan Benyei for donating the winners' prizes, Hat Day 20 Oct 2020.

Please do not turn up at the Dunn Lewis Centre (DLC) if you are unwell or have the mildest of symptoms, join us via Zoom.

HAND HYGIENE - PHYSICAL DISTANCING at all times.

No need to get to the DLC before 6:15pm, unless you have a job to perform.

Once you have checked in, please take a seat and remain seated unless you need to go to the toilet, get a cup of coffee-tea, to get to the lectern or have a job to do.